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Hi Dahlia Lovers, 
 

 I trust that you have planted all of your dahlias by now and 
are anxiously awaiting the beauty of color and form that they prom-
ise to bring later this summer and fall. Wouldnôt it be neat if one of 
those dahlias would be brand new, never to have been seen before, 
and it is YOUR very own? If interested, ask about hybridizing in 
Q&A in the June meeting. We have several members who have in-
troduced new dahlias.  The topic for the program is on nutrient defi-
ciencies of dahlia plants as detected in their foliage. This is a terrific 
topic and especially when presented by Ron. 
 

 Sad news came from Cincinnati the end of last month in-
forming the dahlia world that Bob Moynahan had passed away. Bob 
was a great grower whose introductions were under Robann. He and 
wife Anna ran the Cincinnati Trial Garden for many years. They re-
ceived the ADS Gold Medal in 2008. 
 

 Please help us find speakers for our October and  
November meetings. Our list which was so promising at the begin-
ning of the year quickly went south. So if you can provide some solid 
leads, we will follow through confirmation. Thanks.   
   

 And thanks to Dave Cap, Rob Swaney, Bob Wenning and 
Teressa Nemeth who helped Mike and Doc propagate the plants we 
sold. When you see them give them a thankful pat on the back for a 
job very well done. It takes a lot of time and tlc to produce 500 or so 
plants and we truly appreciate their effort. And thanks to Sharon for 
making the picture tags that help buyers identify the dahlias they are 
buying. Very helpful. And what would we ever do without Dave or-
ganizing our sales and shows. You are one of a kind Dave. Super 
thanks for all that you do for DSO.    
      Jerry 
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            MEETING DATES for 2017 
 

March 17 New Introductions; Expert Dahlia Panel 
April  21 Tuber auction 
May 19 Plant auction 
June  16 Plant nutrient deficiencies, Ron Miner 
August 19 Picnic at Aurora Nature Center; Tour and 
  Judging seminar at Ronôs afterwards (optional)  
October 20 Photo contest; dividing/storing -Dave; speaker? 
November 17 Speaker tbd 
December 3   Holiday party, Burntwood Tavern, Solon  

 

 

About Growing Dahlias 
 
 Plants need healthy soil so be sure to add compost to 
your soil to replenish the nutrients that were used last grow-
ing season. Work in about 4ò worth. The organic matter of 
compost helps the soil drain better and as Tony often tells 
us, compost helps to attract beneficial insects, worms and 
micro-organisms.   
 
 Ideally, you should have 
a soil test done which will deter-
mine what fertilizer and other 
nutrients you need to add to 
make your soil most efficient for 
growing your dahlias. Typically, 
the soil should be rich and well-
drained, slightly acidic with pH 
6.5ð7.0..  
 
 Since you have no doubt 
already planted, letôs talk bugs 
a bit. Slugs love dahlias and especially when the plants are 

young. There are all kinds of ways to get rid 
of slugs. Have you seen Dave out at mid-
night with his headlight and salt shaker? Or 
Tony with his bunting cake pans centered 
around each plant creating a moat for slugs 

to swim to insect heaven? Typically after plants get several 
inches tall, no slug bait is needed although I have picked 
them off 3 feet about ground level! 
 
 I know that some of you wonôt agree but I donôt think 
that deer relish dahlias. Yes, they will nibble if there is noth-
ing else around to their liking such as apples (which I was 
told after we planted 10 apple tress recently to expand our 
Faith Garden at church)! Bummer. 
 

 



Earwigsð the omnivorous Jekyll and 
Hyde of garden insects as they can be 
beneficial in that they eat aphids, mites, 
insect larvae, and slugs (!) but they also 
love dahlias chewing holes in leaves 
and petals (and the silk of that sweet corn on the cob 
you are having for dinner tonight). Yuk. So although 
they are natureôs natural composter, I donôt want them 
around come bloom-time.  

 To trap earwigs, loosely crumple a page or two of 
lightly moistened newspaper and put around suspected 
areas at early night. Earwigs love moist areas; over 
night they will congregate in the newspaper so that in 
the morning dump the whole newspaper into hot, soapy 
water to drown them. Another method is to put a deep 
container in the soil with its open top at ground level. 
Half-fill it with soapy water and smear oil around the rim. 
The critters will fall in and drown. Check container daily. 

 Other troublesome insects are aphids, spider 
mites, and thrips. More and more literature is encourag-
ing us to avoid the use of pesticides as many of them 
are harmful to beneficial insects and also to US for that 
matter.  Try spraying the entire plant and especially un-
der leaves with a water spray from the hose to knock 
the critters to the ground. If that is not working, try an 
insecticidal soap spray or hor-
ticultural oil. Be sure the tem-
perature is under 80 degrees. 

 

 

 

 
The JUDGEôs Corner 
  Ron Miner - baronminer@aol.com 
 
Thanks 
 I need to start with a couple óthanksô to the folks who invest so 
much time and effort in getting our season off to a great start.  Mike We-
ber and Doc Hemminger are the guys responsible for the beautiful plants 
that are the basis for our plant sales at Holden and Rockefeller as well as 
the DSO auction.  Dave Cap and his crew, of course, actually make the 
sales happen!  Thanks very much, ladies and gentlemen!  The results of 
your efforts are wonderful plants that are greatly appreciated. 
 Growing the plants and taking cuttings were more complicated 
this year as a consequence of our efforts to provide ñG1ò plants for the 
DSO and Midwest auctions.   
 Tony Evangelista is the guy who made that bit of offense possi-
ble.  He provided the G1 tubers to Mike from the plants in his garden 
that tested free of virus last year.  Professor Pappu has argued that using 
tubers from plants that test to be free of virus (G1 tubers) is the best way 
to get plants that are free of virus in the subsequent year.  Our data from 
2015 and 2016 support that premise.  Thanks, Tony, for making it possi-
ble to substantially expand that G1 project! 
 Thanks also go out to those of you who purchased G1 plants at 
the auction.  Remember that we will be organizing a shipment of leaves 
from those G1 plants for testing at WSU.  Our objective is to further 
understand the probability of a G1 tuber to yield a G1 plant the follow-
ing year.  The opportunity to have WSU perform those tests at no cost to 
us is a direct result of the ongoing support for the virus work by Jim 
Chuey and the Scheetz-Chuey Foundation.  Thanks, Jim. 
 Take care of the G1 plants you purchasedðas well as the rest of 
your plantsðby sterilizing your tools with a 10% bleach solution  every 
time you move from one plant 
to the next.  It is a great habit 
to acquire.  I keep a fresh solu-
tion on my bench whenever 
Iôm working on my dahlias so 
that itôs easy to dip my cutting 

 


